
 

 

 

 

     

  

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

  
 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 

It won’t come as a surprise to hear that we won another GOLD Award in this annual 

competition. With thanks to our Gardeners Karen and Yvette, who continue to transform our 

site with the latest and best horticultural practices and enhance the learning opportunities 

for our children.  

 

Thanks again to Catalina Re volunteers 

Volunteers from Catalina Re returned to finish the work they started 
in July to further improve our Year 2 and EYFS outdoor areas. 
This time, CEO Graeme McAndrew joined in with digging and 
painting. Their help and hard work in improving our children’s 
learning environment are much appreciated. 
 
Nut Free School 

We have numerous children and adults on site with a range of allergies that may result in severe reactions. Help us look 

after everyone by being mindful of any food that is brought on site, especially any that contain traces of nuts. Children 

should not bring any nut products in their packed lunches or be given such snacks at the end of the school day. 

 

Code of Conduct 

Please read our Parent and Carers Code of Conduct that clearly sets out the expected behaviour to ensure a safe and 

positive school environment for our children, staff and any visitors. Any breaches of these expectations will be 

challenged and may result in having the privilege of entering our school site being withdrawn. 

 

Update 
In the summer term we raised funds for the toilet twinning charity. Thanks to the £448 that 
you donated, we are twinned with an additional 7 toilets. It is a pleasure to share with you 
that we received the certificates for these. Mr Halley has framed these together with 
information on their location and how they link to the curriculum. Next time you visit, look out 
for these on display outside the children’s and adults’ toilets. We will introduce a different 
twinned toilet to our children every week; the first one is located in Malawi (see page 7). 

 

Mr Jan M Bless 
Headteacher 
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Attendance for week beginning 16th September 2024 

Birch 96.3% 

Oak   92.3% 

 1G 97.3%           

 1S 87.1%            

 1T 98%           

 2F 96.4%           

 2G 91.9%           

 2M 98.4%          

 3F 89.1%              

 3H 91.5%              

 3W 94.2%          

 4A 86.2%             

 4H 98.9%             

 4L 87.1%            

 5G 93.1%             

 5S 96.5%   

 5T 95.8%             

 

 6C 91.4% 

 6D 96.6% 

 6F 94.8% 

 

Well done to Birch,1G,1T,2F,2M,4H,5S and 6D withLead TA/Welfare attendance above 95%. 
Lead TA/WelfareOverall attendance since September 2024: 91.8% 

 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=t&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=web&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwihsaKK0s6IAxWna0EAHccXMNIQFnoECB0QAQ&url=https%3A%2F%2Fuk.linkedin.com%2Fin%2Fgraeme-mcandrew-28072930&usg=AOvVaw04lOlBLUvI7WEBI_9ygX9P&opi=89978449
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=t&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=web&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwihsaKK0s6IAxWna0EAHccXMNIQFnoECB0QAQ&url=https%3A%2F%2Fuk.linkedin.com%2Fin%2Fgraeme-mcandrew-28072930&usg=AOvVaw04lOlBLUvI7WEBI_9ygX9P&opi=89978449
https://www.princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2011/09/Parent-and-carers-CODE-OF-CONDUCT.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 

Autumn Term 2024 

Friday 25th October   Last day of half term 

Monday 4th November   School reopens to pupils  

Friday 29th November    Inset Day 3 – school closed 

Friday 20th December   Last day of Autumn term –  

school closes at 1.30pm 

 

Spring Term 2025 

Monday 6th January    Inset Day 4– school closed 

Tuesday 7th January   School reopens to pupils 

Friday 14th February    Last day of half term 

Monday 24th February   School reopens to pupils 

Thursday 4th April   Last day of Spring term – school closes at 1.30pm 

 

Summer Term 2025 

Tuesday 22nd April   School reopens to pupils 

Monday 5th May    School closed – Bank Holiday 

Friday 23rd May    Last day of half term 

Monday 2nd June   Inset Day 5– school closed 

Tuesday 3rd June   School reopens to pupils  

Tue 22nd July     Last day of the school year – school closes at 1.30pm 

SCHOOL YEAR 2024/2025 – upcoming dates 

DATE YEAR EVENT 

Wed 2nd October Y1 Y2 Maths Calculation Workshop 8:50am 

Fri 4th October N Nursery Café 

Wed 9th October EYFS Y1 Y2 Phonics Workshop 8:50am 

15th and 17th October all Parent consultations 

Thu 7th November N, R, Y1 Dentist – fluoride varnish 

Thu 21st November R-Y6 School Nurses – flu vaccination 

27th November all Parent Forum 8:50am 

Tue 5th November  all Individual photos 

  

9.12.24 

10.12.24 
11.12.24 

all 

Nursery & Reception  

Year 3 am / Year 2 pm 

Year 6 am / Year 5 pm   
Year 4 pm 

10.12.24 & 11.12.24 Y1 Y1 Nativity am (instead of Parent Café) 

https://twitter.com/@PoW_Primary
https://www.instagram.com/p/CpCwUpJLkR5/?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y=


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This month we introduce on our              school vision

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This week we focus on:  
LEARNERS who are global citizens and contribute to a sustainable and fair society 

 

These pupils received a certificate this week: 
 

Emmanuel 1G, Kieran 1S, Ezman 1T, Thomas 2F, Kuzey 2G, Jasmine 2M, Aliyar 3F, Jaxon 3H, Masal 

3W, Altai 4A, Amirsam 4H, Mia 4L, Tyler-Mae 5G, Jessica 5S, Shireen 5T, Ronnie 6C, Raahan 6D & 

Cameron 6F 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.enfield.gov.uk/childcare-information-service
https://www.enfield.gov.uk/childcare-information-service
https://www.enfield.gov.uk/childcare-information-service
https://www.enfield.gov.uk/childcare-information-service


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
 

 
 
NCL Asthma Learning Event for 

Parents and Carers Tickets, Multiple 

Dates | Eventbrite 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/ncl-asthma-learning-event-for-parents-and-carers-tickets-983178562547?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/ncl-asthma-learning-event-for-parents-and-carers-tickets-983178562547?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/ncl-asthma-learning-event-for-parents-and-carers-tickets-983178562547?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/ncl-asthma-learning-event-for-parents-and-carers-tickets-983178562547?aff=oddtdtcreator


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://enfieldparentingdirectory.co.uk/
https://enfieldparentingdirectory.co.uk/
https://enfieldparentingdirectory.co.uk/
https://enfieldparentingdirectory.co.uk/
https://enfieldparentingdirectory.co.uk/
https://enfieldparentingdirectory.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Junior Leadership Team - We need new YOU. 

Do you want to enhance our school? 

Can you share the views of your peers? 

We want new ideas and suggestions to make your school even better. 

 

Vote for your new member of the  

Junior Leadership Team on  

Friday 27
th

 September 

 

How to become a member of the Junior Leadership Team: 

Write a speech to share with your class by Friday 27th September.  

Think about ways you could enhance the school, your strengths and why you should be 

the class representative. Be creative with your speech - add a song, have a slogan, an 

object, or even an eye-catching poster! 

 


